
This document is being distributed to provide a general explanation of the City’s proposal. 

2/13/2009 

 

 

 

City of Boston 

Summary of Proposal for a Wage Delay 
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I. The City is asking each union to amend its existing collective bargaining 

agreement by changing the effective date of the wage increase for the 

upcoming contract year.  The City is asking that the effective date of the general 

wage increase be changed from the first day of that contract year to the last 

day of that contract year. 

  

Clarification:  

  

• If the CBA currently says a general wage increase will go into effect on 

July 1, 2009, then the City is proposing a new effective date of June 30, 

2010.   

 

• If the CBA currently says a general wage increase will go into effect on 

October 1, 2009, then the City is proposing a new effective date 

of September 30, 2010.   

 

• The City is not proposing a change in the duration of the contract.  The 

contract would still expire on the currently agreed-upon date. 

 

• The City will engage in collective bargaining for a successor agreement 

at the normal time. 

 

• The City is not proposing paying the delayed wage increase 

retroactively to the original effective date.  For example, on June 30, 

2010, the member's wage would be increased by the agreed-upon 

amount.  However, the member would not receive a retroactive 

payment back to July 1, 2009. 
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II.     The City is asking each union to agree to delay any step increase scheduled to 

take place in FY 2010 for one year.   

 

 Clarification: 

 

• One year from the day on which the step increase would have taken place 

an employee will receive the delayed step increase along with the next step 

increase that he/she would have received on that date.  (If the employee has 

reached the maximum step in the pay grade then he/she will not receive an 

additional step.)  For example, an employee is scheduled to move from step 

two to step three in November of 2009.  Instead, that step will not be 

implemented until November of 2010.  In November of 2010 that same 

employee, had the delay not taken place, would have moved from step 

three to step four.  That step increase will also take place in November of 2010.  

Consequently, the employee will receive no step increase in November of 

2009 but will move from step two to step four in November of 2010. 

 

III. The City will agree to the following language with any union that agrees to the 

wage delay outlined above: 

 

The City will provide to employees who qualify for the maximum pension benefit 

based on age and years of service, and who elect to retire based on 

superannuation after June 30, 2009 and before June 29, 2010, a one-time lump 

sum payment of 8 % (less appropriate deductions) of the regular compensation 

component of their annualized salary as of the date of their retirement. Regular 

compensation shall be deemed to include those types of earnings that are 

considered pension eligible under MA retirement law, but shall not be deemed to 

include amounts paid resulting from vacation buy backs.   

 Clarification: 

 

• This lump sum payment is not included in an employee’s pension. 

 

• An employee still receives any annual vacation buyback, if eligible, and any 

vacation buyout that is due at the time of retirement.  However, those 

amounts are not included in the calculation of the 8% lump sum payment.  

   

  


